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The Chair of the Working Group presents his compliments to the permanent missions and is pleased to inform them that the meeting of the Group scheduled for Friday, February 25 will take place in the morning and in the afternoon, from 10:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and from 2:30 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. in the Dr. José Gustavo Guerrero room.


The Chair also wishes to remind the permanent missions that the document “[Draft Guidelines for an] Inter-American Program for the Promotion and Protection of the Human Rights of Migrants, including Migrant Workers and their Families” (CAJP/GT/TM-24/05), was duly distributed on February 16, 2005 and that the new text contains a proposal by the Chair that takes into account all the inputs and comments received from countries on the preliminary draft presented on January 18, 2005.


It is to be noted that in operative paragraph 7 of resolution AG/RES. 2027 (XXXIV-O/04), the General Assembly requested that the proposed Program be drafted as soon as possible. Pursuant to said mandate, and as agreed in the Group’s Work Plan, the Chair intends to finalize the drafting of the Program for the thirty-fifth regular session of the General Assembly.  To that end, we will hold weekly meetings to move ahead with the text and, within the Group, approve the final document, which we committed to transmitting, together with the corresponding draft resolution dealing specifically with it, to the Committee on Juridical and Political Affairs (CAJP).
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